
Town of Groveland 
Planning Board   
Meeting September 28, 2009 
 
Planning Board members present:  Chairman, John Driscoll, Jim DeCamp and Randy Clymo, Roger Haigh 
and Daniel Rossborough, Alt. 
 Absent:  Roxanne Adamson, Alt. 
Also present:  CEO Ron Maxwell, and Councilman Burt Lyon 
 
Chairman John Driscoll opened the meeting at 7:00 PM and asked Daniel Rossborough to sit in as a 
member. 
 
John handed out an email sent from the NYS DEC to Todd Ewell stating, among other things, that all the 
projects are considered part of an overall common plan of development and the total disturbance for all 
the projects will be over one acre and therefore a construction storm water permit and SWPPP will be 
required.  John stated that the DEC sent a letter to the Mine requesting that they provide the Planning 
Board with the construction plan and the SWPPP.  As of the date of this meeting he has not received any 
further information from the Mine. 
 
Todd Ewell said that he sent a letter to the Chairman dated 9.10.09 and as far as he is concerned all the 
requirements in the County Planning Board’s comments have been met except item #2.  The DEC is not 
going to exempt them and the Board is now waiting for a response from American Rock Salt. 
 
Regarding a previous project, John mentioned that the Town is still waiting for comments from the 
County Water & Sewer Authority regarding the two story office building project. 
 
Review and approval of minutes:  The minutes of the 8.24.09 meeting were reviewed.  Motion by Jim 
DeCamp to approve the minutes as submitted, seconded by John Driscoll.  Motion carried.  
 
Motion by Jim DeCamp to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM, seconded by Daniel Rossborough.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Submitted by, 
Karol Thomas 
Recording Secretary 


